RECEIVED
MAR 16 2022

March 11, 2022 PUBLIC SERVICE
COMMISSION

Kentucky State Siting Board on Electric Generation and Transmission Siting
P.O. Box 615
211 Sower Boulevard

Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615

Regard: Case Number 2021-00235

Application of Russellville Solar, LLC

Please consider the following a written request for a leave to intervene concerning an
application filed by Russellville Solar, LLC, on March 01, 2022, case nhumber 2021-00235, to
construct a solar farm in Logan County, Kentucky. The following request is for a local public
meeting to be held in Logan County concerning this proposed project. This written request
letter should be considered in addition to the written letters from the Vick Family Trust dated
February 18. 2022, and February 21, 2022.

This request is on behalf of the Vick Family Trust. The Trust holds a 120 acre parcel of land
directly adjacent to the proposed solar farm. The Trust includes three permanent Logan County
residents. The residents are Linda Campbell 4945 Schley Road Adairville, Kentucky, Al Vick 209
Joe Montgomery Road Russellville, Kentucky, and Larry Vick 711 Joe Montgomery Road
Russellville, Kentucky. The generationally skip of the Trust includes five additional Logan
County residents and families.

Due to the direct proximity of this solar farm to the Vick Family Trust property, the access
easement of current county and private roadways, and the potential future damage to current
farming operations of the Vick Family Trust, we hereby request a local public meeting in Logan
County, Kentucky, concerning this project.

While there may have been invitational promotion meetings for this proposed project, there
have been no formal public meetings surrounding this proposed development. Review of the
case file shows no public meeting minutes, comments, concerns, questions, or public officials



present at these promotional meetings. Logan County Judge Executive has informed us on
several occasions that there has been no public meeting concerning this proposed project.
Now with the Logan County Fiscal Court conducting issues concerning this proposed project in
closed door private executive sessions, the public has no access to what is developing with this
proposed project. Therefore, once again, we would request a local public meeting to be held in
Logan County concerning this proposed project.

Thank you for your time and attention to this request and we equally look forward to hearing
from you in the near future.

Respectfully Submitted,
\W@mea? Ftalar

Vick Family Trust

Minerva A. Westray - Trustee





